
Blessings of Christmas to all those engaged in 
the vineyards of Catholic education
Like every figure of the first Christmas night, every one of us gathered together in the 
ministry of Catholic Education comes to God in the same way. We come weak.

For in the silent night, that holy night, in which our weakness is welcomed, Christmas 
gives us a commandment. We must create places where God can be encountered as the 
one who welcomes our weakness. Therefore, go forth and build Bethlehem everywhere.

Build Bethlehem Everywhere, CCSTA, 2002

Student artwork below courtesy of (left to right):  
St. Teresa of Calcutta School, Sacred Heart Academy and St. Alphonsus School

The mission of GrACE is to inspire, invigorate 
and embolden the spirit of Catholic education 
in order to unite, engage, educate and  
communicate with one voice on its behalf.

GrACE Newsletter
GrACE newsletter seeks to build a 
provincial Catholic community by 
celebrating Catholic education  
across Alberta.
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Meet the New  
GrACE Board 2022
Following its recent organizational board 
meeting, GrACE and its partner boards 
(Alberta Bishops, Alberta Catholic School 
Trustees Association and Council of Catholic 
School Superintendents) are pleased to  
introduce the GrACE board for 2022.  
Thank you to the following board members:

Members at Large

Chair 
Archbishop  
Richard Smith 
Archdiocese of Edmonton

Vice-Chair 
Bryan Szumlas 
Superintendent of  
Calgary Catholic  
School District 
(CCSSA)

Bishop Paul Terrio 
Diocese of St. Paul 

Trustee  
Michael Ouellette 
Grande Prairie Catholic 
School District 
(ACSTA)

Trustee  
Vincent MacDonald 
Lakeland Catholic Schools 
(ACSTA)

Superintendent 
Betty Turpin 
Holy Family Catholic 
Regional Division 
(CCSSA)

Director 
Bonnie Annicchiarico

Sincere thanks
Sincere thanks to departing GrACE board 
members, Trustee Lory Iovinelli (ACSTA)  
and Associate Superintendent Paul Corrigan  
(CCSSA) for their work on the GrACE board  
this past year.   We are grateful for your 
prayers, service and support. We know you  
will continue to be advocates for Catholic 
education in your future endeavors.

Catholic Education Prayers  
of the Faithful for January 2022

	† For Catholic Education 

	† For protection and graces during this time of Pandemic, we pray to 
the Lord.

	† That our Catholic schools may celebrate the richness of the Catholic 
faith that we have inherited, we pray to the Lord.

	† That our Catholic schools may inspire students to a life of love and 
service, we pray to the Lord.

	† That the teachers in our Catholic schools may be strengthened for 
their important task in our world, we pray to the Lord.

	† For our educators and school staff called to live a life of love and 
sacrifice during Covid 19, we pray to the Lord.

Delegation to Rome Postponed
December 7, 2021 – After careful assessment of the uncertainty and potential 
health risks surrounding international travel amid the recent spread of the 
Omicron variant, the Canadian Bishops, Assembly of First Nations, Métis National 
Council, and Inuit Tapiriit Kanatami have jointly decided to reschedule a delegation 
to the Vatican in December 2021 to the earliest opportunity in 2022.

The decision to postpone was a heartbreaking one, made after careful 
consultation with delegates, family members, community leaders, public 
health officials and the leadership of each of the three National Indigenous 
Organizations. Particularly for many elderly delegates as well as those who 
live in remote communities, the risk of infection and the fluid nature of the 
evolving global situation presents too great a threat at this time.

We take comfort in the desire, conveyed to us by the Holy See, that the safety of 
the delegation should inform any decision to move forward. It is also important 
to note that the delegation is postponed not cancelled.

Currently, the world’s health experts are still learning about the transmissibility 
of the Omicron variant. As more information becomes available, we will continue 
to assess the feasibility of future travel plans, based on guidance from the 
Canadian government and relevant international authorities.

Our shared commitment to walking together towards healing and reconciliation 
remains strong. We understand that the Holy See is very much committed to 
rescheduling this visit in the new year and we look forward to the opportunity 
for Indigenous Elders, knowledge keepers, residential school survivors, and 
youth to participate in private meetings with Pope Francis.
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Synod
People of God throughout the world are called by the Holy Father 
to begin a journey of listening, dialoguing, praying and discerning 
together the way in which we have carried forward our life and 
mission of holiness in the Church and in the world.

Stories of Catholic Education 
Faithfully– Diocese of Calgary  
(catholicyyc.ca)

	† Catholic Education Sticks with Them 

	† The Power of Storytelling

Catholic School Districts’ Publications
	† Greater St. Albert Catholic

	† Calgary Catholic Schools

	† Christ the Redeemer Catholic Schools

Catholic Education Around the Province
Mary’s Table – A collaborative initiative to address 
Food Insecurity in the St. Paul Diocese
Mary’s Table is a collaborative project between the Catholic school 
divisions and the Diocesan Caritas organization within the Diocese of 
St. Paul to help overcome student food insecurity. With the continuing 
economic conditions, it is apparent that more families are struggling to 
fulfil their basic needs.

The project impetus came from a generative dialogue during the October  
monthly Diocesan Caritas meeting, whereby, it was determined that 
there was need for Diocesan Caritas to support food insecurity, not only 
nationally, and internationally, but right here within the St. Paul diocese.  

Bishop Paul, and the committee members determined that Diocesan Caritas 
would be able to support a biweekly hot meal for students who needed 
proper nutrition. This initiative would begin in the St. Paul Education 
Regional School Division starting January 2022, and the goal is to extend 
the support provided to other school divisions within the St. Paul diocese 
in the subsequent months. 

His Excellency, Bishop Paul, generously donated the start-up funds, and on  
Christmas Eve, in all parishes across St. Paul diocese, there will be a collection 
for Mary’s Table to further fund this beneficial project. At all the Christmas  
Eve masses, priests will be sharing the good news, implementation, and  
need for community support to expand the project to feed hungry students  
in all divisions.

Through the generosity of parishioners, the Diocesan Caritas  
organization hopes to quickly expand the benefits of the hot meal  
to students throughout the Diocese.

Connect Online
	† GrACE Facebook address is   

www.facebook.com/GrACE4cathed 

	† GrACE email is  
gracedirector7@gmail.com

	† GrACE Twitter address is  
@GrACE4cathed 

	† GrACE website
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https://www.catholicyyc.ca/blog/catholic-education-sticks-with-them?fbclid=IwAR29jbHdN0HKiFYqypeyDwAu-PauFVjoLfdKOIjzpPN4sM-DMmhSIu6Ve0M
https://www.catholicyyc.ca/blog/the-power-of-storytelling?fbclid=IwAR2fIxxdmrM_H5eWSXOasK2oGbeH8V4HItYIFI-GgV3M1XyaXq8Yz98hAsY
https://email.boxclever.ca/t/r-09999B6285957E1B2540EF23F30FEDED?fbclid=IwAR0BIUl12VjaMJNBS-uYulwIcbYyViplZUKJmXoxfTPun2Ei8LwYACfymak
https://www.smore.com/skf1r-redeemer-revelations?ref=email
https://calgarycatholicschools.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/public/ERJxmDlvNQ9IjV3U2Mai4-EBV3jjDpfc9k69gq8ARccOtg
https://www.facebook.com/GrACE4cathed
mailto:gracedirector7@gmail.com
https://twitter.com/GrACE4cathed?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.ccssa.ca/grateful-advocates-for-catholic-education2


Social Media from around the province...
#gottagracegroup2.22
2022 is just around the corner and GrACE 
is ready to rebuild, restore and renew 
together!  With new leaders and stake-
holders advocating for Catholic education, 
we invite you to take an updated photo of 
your “new” GrACE group, share it and post 
it using the tag  #gracegroups2.22
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